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MORPHETTVILLE - MONDAY, 18 NOVEMBER 2013 

 

In accordance with Rule AR140, Trainer Mr. A. Beswick, has notified Thoroughbred Racing 

SA Stewards that in May 2012 PIERREMONT EXPRESS underwent surgery on the off fore 

distal flexor tendon sheath where a lesion in the deep digital flexor tendon was found.  The 

mare returned to work in January 2013, however, a subsequent scan showed another deep 

digital flexor tendon lesion.  Consequently, the mare was spelled and commenced 

rehabilitation in May 2013.  

 

Mr. Beswick advised PIERREMONT EXPRESS returned to work in August 2013 and will 

continue with its preparation. 

 

 

 

 

J. C. PETZER 

CHAIRMAN OF STEWARDS 

18 November 2013 

 


